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PO Box
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CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Secretary

The Association of Principals of Catholic Secondary Schools (APCSS), South Australia,
welcomes the opportunity to provide input into the Australian Parliament's Joint Select
Committee on Cyber Safety.

The online environment poses significant educational benefits, however, risks exist that clearly

need to

be better managed in the interest of protecting the welfare of children. In particular,

we would like to comment on point a(vi), as expressed in the terms of reference: “Ways to

support

bullying.

schools to change their culture to reduce the incidence of harmful effects of cyber

”

It would be helpful, in our view, for relevant authorities to develop high quality
online regularly updated educational resources for parents and teachers to
access, so to keep pace with the ongoing rapid changes that are part of the
online environment. Such resources could be used annually, bi-annually, or as
frequently as needed, in homes and schools as part of the important ongoing teacher
and parent education process.

The provision of educational financial and expert resources for schools or school
systems to deliver vital parent workshops each year would be important.

The provision of easier reporting mechanisms for schools and homes (online
reporting) when schools, parents or students have legal, moral or welfare
concerns about particular cyber sites, individual cyber use, and anti-social or illegal
online behaviours. This would need to be supported by appropriate legislative powers
and timely response mechanisms.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Yours sincerely

Cheryl Hamilton
Chair, APCSS
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